
 

 Newsletter 
Term 1 Week 9 - 3 April 2025 

Please note Key Dates are now at the end of the newsletter (before Community Notices). 

Tēnā koutou Families 
Thank you so much for the amazing staff appreciation morning tea. We all 
look forward to this each term. We are very grateful for the efforts of each 
term’s morning tea providers and thank the PTA for continuing this 
initiative for our staff wellbeing.  
It was lovely seeing many of you at the Open Afternoon today. I know your 
tamariki and their kaiako appreciated you being able to free up time to 
visit their classes.  
We’ve been working hard to get our new School Management System , Hero 
ready for launching at the start of term 2. Next week you’ll be invited to 
install the Hero App so you can start using Hero to record absences and 
start to receive learning posts (like SeeSaw).  
We’ve been mapping out term 2, which is very short due to it being only 
nine weeks as well as including some public holidays and a staff only day. 
Of note in the term is our bi-annual Hāngī to celebrate Matariki. Please 
start considering how you can help out with this event. A Google Form will 
be sent home early in the term to invite helpers.  
Thank you for attending the ROCKET Carnival - the weather meant we 
didn’t have activities on the field or The Clinic session, but we had a great 
turn out which was very much appreciated.  
 
Ngā mihi nui 
Raewyn Watson 
The Tumuaki 
 

 
Little Heart Day. 
Thank you for your contributions to this important 
fundraising campaign. We are grateful to have raised 
$259.70 which will be sent on to Heart Kids NZ who have 
been supporting heart families for 40 years. 

 
 



ON BOARD 
The Ngaio School Board of Trustees Update 

The Ngaio School Board of Trustees meet twice a term 
(usually Thursday of weeks 3 and 8 at 7pm in the staffroom). 
Parents are always welcome to come along and hear the discussion, 
so if you are interested to hear what we talk about then we would 
love to see you! In September there will be an election for parent 
representatives, so if you think you might be interested, then coming 
along to a meeting is a good way to find out more.  

Highlights from our meeting last week include the recent ERO visit, 
risk mitigation for education outside the classroom and the senior 
playground. 
First, a huge thank you to all of the whānau who have paid their 
donation. The donation is  critical to the running of the school and 
we are always very grateful to those who pay. You can pay your 
donation at any point throughout the year, or in installments - you 
can even pay more than the requested amount - and remember to 
save the receipt to claim the tax back.  
So far 52% of families have paid, Thank you 

 

ROCKET Carnival 
We want to say another huge thank you to the staff and PTA for 
another successful ROCKET carnival - it is so awesome to see so 
many people coming out to hear the kids sing and support the 
school.  



ERO Visit 
Raewyn and I gave the rest of the Board a summary of the recent 
ERO visit. It was a busy, few days but the feedback from the ERO 
staff was overwhelmingly excellent.  
Particular highlights for me were how highly the ERO team talked 
about the quality of teaching they observed, the detailed knowledge 
they saw that all staff have of the kids and the passion they saw 
from our kids about the school and their learning. A great example 
being the wonderful description of the mural and explanation that 
they received from their student tour guides of the process, the 
story behind it and the link to our ROCKET values.  
A huge congratulations and thank you to Raewyn, Sarah and all of 
the staff for the effort that went into the week, and the ongoing 
effort that made preparations for the week that much easier.  
Education Outside the Classroom (EOTC) 
Raewyn and Dan presented on Ngaio policy and process around 
risk mitigation and planning for trips, including camp, sports and 
school trips. We were impressed with the detail and deliberate 
planning that goes into all trips and we are confident that excellent 
processes are followed.  
Senior Playground 
Detailed plans are finally underway to replace the matting under the 
senior playground. The Board selected a preferred provider and 
planning for fundraising and grant applications are now underway.  
The playground has been closed for months, and we are keen to get 
it back open as quickly as possible, but this is a significant 
investment, so we needed to make sure the right decisions were 
made to balance cost, safety and longevity.  
You will hear lots about this project as the Board, School and PTA 
work together to reopen the playground.  Look out for fundraising 
from the PTA! 
As always, please reach out to me or any of the board with any 
questions 
Joe Winton 
Presiding Member 
botjoe@ngaio.school.nz 



 
REMINDER - donations to cover the cost of 
swimming lessons in 2025 have been requested.  
 
 

Thank you so much for the donations so far - these have 
covered 70% of the Easyswim fees for swimming lessons. Our 
goal is to get as close to 100% as possible so  the shortfall 
doesn’t eat into other budget areas.  

Easyswim Swim School has charged us for swimming 
instruction in 2025 at $46 per student. (8 lessons @ $5.75). 

We have loaded the swimming donation onto Kindo for your 
convenience, however you will note this amount is $47.36 to 
cover the $2.95% Kindo fee and appreciate you donating this 
extra amount if you can. Alternatively, you are welcome to pay 
$46 by internet banking, or by Eftpos in the school office.  

If you are making your payment by internet banking into the 
school bank account 

Please use your child’s name and SWIMMING when making payment into the 
school account 12-3140-0210759-00 and use the code 0209. Alternatively, 
Eftpos is available in the office. 

 
21st May 
Camp Wainui,  
203 Coast Road, Wainuiomata. 
Entry fee $30 per person 
 

Ngaio School is entering this event again this year, 
after proving popular and successful in 2024. Matt, 
a school parent, has kindly offered to be the 
coordinator again this year so any Ngaio kids 

entered can meet up as a group on the day.  Please note this is not a school run 
event so you must be prepared to organise your child’s transport and 
supervision. 

The Junior Tough Guy & Gal Challenge is a chance for primary and 
intermediate aged kids to get involved in the Carpet Court Junior Tough Guy and 
Gal Challenge, an exciting and muddy adventure designed especially for 
children!  



This obstacle course race is perfect for young adventurers who love a 
challenge, enjoy being active, and aren’t afraid to get their hands (and 
everything else) dirty. 

Ngaio students are invited to join as a school group on Wednesday 21st May. 
Children take on either a 1.5km (Yrs 3/4) or 3km (Yrs 5/6) muddy obstacle 
course consisting of swamp crossings, a spider’s web net climb, crawl under 
obstacles, beautiful native bush trails, tunnels, hurdles, a climbing frame, water 
crossings and not to mention, mud mud and more mud!  

If your child is interested in attending and you are able to take them to this 
event, please enter via this link: https://forms.gle/5NgBXc8fpwU5hCfA9​
11.00am: Wave starts of approx 80 children to spread everyone out (Years 7-8, 
Years 5-6, Years 3-4)​
1.00pm: Prize-giving

PTA NEWS​
ROCKET CARNIVAL​
What an event! The weather played ball - but only just! It was wonderful to see 
our tamariki and their whanau enjoying themselves nonetheless…. 
 
Drum Roll Please !!​
$2139.78 was raised thanks to your support!​
We have lofty fundraising needs this year to help support the school in the 
replacement of matting for the school playgrounds, so this will be a great help. 

Thanks yous 
Thank you to all of the amazing volunteers that made this event so successful 
and to Ngaio School and teachers for hosting us all, and to the wonderful 
Tamariki for their performances.  

 
Teachers & Students - the teachers and school staff put so much into making 
this evening a hit and our amazing tamariki wowed us with their singing.  

To our Bakers -  22 amazing people volunteered! And gosh we were treated at 
the Bake Stall - Thank you Julia R, Philip P, Daphna O, Martha P, Cathay N, Kim 
V, Tory M, Jen T, Diana A, Wendy Y, Diane F, Andrea O, Nicola W, Anna M, Kim 
L, Kelly R, Erina J, Emma B, Kim C, Sara P, Marie F and Tara H.  

https://forms.gle/5NgBXc8fpwU5hCfA9


To our stall organiser Julia R and parent helpers - Hong ?, Melanie D, Kornelia 
M, Tory M, Anna M, Alan W, Emma Bl, Nicola W, Kelly R, Diana A, Marie F, Phil 
O.  

Thanks to Katie Bramley and the amazing volunteers charged with distributing a 
massive 149 pizzas in a very short timeframe. Well done Katie B, Hong W, 
Diane F, Mel D, Kornelia M, Kelsy O, Elise and Chantel M. 

We had a very busy Lollies & Drinks stall expertly run by some year 5 children 
who wanted to help raise funds for the playground - Thanks to Cerys P, Ellie T, 
Sayari G, Holly Y, Tia G and Isabelle W and their whanau for helping them prep 
for the hard mahi.  

Raffle donations were received from several local businesses which we are so 
grateful for! Love seeing the community come together to help. Thanks to New 
World Khandallah, Ngaio Discount Liquor, the Villa Cafe and Subway. Thanks 
also to our amazing year 6 students who sold the tickets Daniel S, Genna D and 
Esme P. 

PTA members who always go above and beyond - Thanks to Jen Thornburrow, 
Kelly Evans, Kelsey O’Brien, Bridget Burt, Julia Rendell, Katie Bramley, Kirsty 
Donbavand, Diane Fleming, Vanessa Rowe and Danielle Horne. 

Julian from GAS supplied warm drinks for the evening and his usual friendly 
smile! 

 
 
Staff Appreciation Bakers - THANK YOU! 
Once a term we provide a special “time out” for all Ngaio School staff to say 
THANKS for all they do.  
Special thanks to our bakers for this week’s Staff Appreciation Morning Tea!  
Daphna O, Diane F, Anna McK, Heather P, Vanessa R,Hilary S, Kim V, Nicola W 
- we appreciate you ! 
Thanks also to those who reached out to be added to our “Regular Bakers” pool 
- we will be in touch!. 



 
Ngaio School Hoodies & T Shirts on sale now 
We are thrilled to bring back the Ngaio School Hoodies & T Shirts. There are 
samples at the  school office if you want to test out sizing. You can buy these 
directly from the supplier here:​
https://dynastyteamstore.co.nz/collections/ngaio-school 
You can even add a name to the back! 
Orders close 5.00pm 11 April 2024 (last day of term). 

 
 
SAUSAGE SIZZLE & ICE BLOCKS 
We will be having our Term 1  Sausage Sizzle 
tomorrow which we know will be a hit with the 
tamariki! 
Thanks to those who have volunteered to make the 
event a sizzling success ! Katie B who does a fab 
job pulling her crew together  
Special thanks to New World Khandallah who supply 
the Bread, Sauce, Vegetarian Sausages & Popsicles! ​
Such a fabulous local contributor.  
 
 

https://dynastyteamstore.co.nz/collections/ngaio-school


KEY DATES                                         LINK: School Community Calendar   

Friday 4 April, 9- 10am Kākāpō Hui - Hosted by Rooms 5 & 8 

Mon 7 - Fri 11 April Pedal Ready Dates Y5 EOTC Week 

Tues 8 April - Fri 11 April Year 6 at Forest Lakes Camp 

Friday 11 April, 3:00pm Term 1 Ends 

Monday 28 April, 9:00am Term 2 Begins 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Please also see last week’s newsletter for holiday activities.  

 
 

https://www.ngaio.school.nz/news-events/event-calendar/


The RNZB is pleased to offer school 
students and their families $10 tickets to our 
upcoming performances of Dazzlehands: 
The Ballet.  In Wellington on 12th and 13th 
April, Kāpiti on 16th and 17th April and Upper 
Hutt on 23rd April. 
  
Use the code “SCHOOL25” when booking. 
Get tickets at 
https://rnzb.org.nz/show/dazzlehands. 
 Ts&Cs apply. Discount cannot be applied to existing bookings. 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__rnzb.org.nz_show_dazzlehands&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Up_LP6W8Juf3qFvfZdjI80DRXLV_CGkN6rcVVO0QgS0&m=3upIC8HBuN2BLm7FiZZ_r-YzKHqKSydycdlJhNiEP_JMoLghGaKNFqkYwMwq-gNy&s=XndZHR6le1sTXWGestiJ87cLb8WK25OFhGQaxd8iNak&e=


 



These school holidays KidzStuff Theatre for Children are presenting Badjelly 
The Witch, Adapted by Alannah O'Sullivan from the book by Spike Milligan,  

What:  Badjelly The Witch 

When: 12th - 25th April 2025 

Where: Tararua Tramping Club, 4 Moncrieff Street, Mt Victoria, Wellington 

Times: Weekdays 10am & 11:30am, Saturdays 10am, no show Sundays 

Tickets $16.00pp, Children under 2 Free. 

Bookings:  www.kidzstufftheatre.co.nz

 

Term 2 Afterschool Creative Classes begin the last week of April at Karori Arts 

& Crafts Centre.  Classes run Monday to Thursday afterschool.  Our creative 

classes are not only fun and enjoyable but also help develop confidence and 

self-expression.  Find everything from Crochet to Zines!  

https://www.kacc.org.nz/kids-courses 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.kidzstufftheatre.co.nz_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Up_LP6W8Juf3qFvfZdjI80DRXLV_CGkN6rcVVO0QgS0&m=pFswHHnVSrijgTiwLQnESE2WoE_k0GXgSuC9j5syocx7N_aPaR8TzAqEY8LtXJYK&s=OVLs1cJhpNP5IxZXpp45HHqRVa2hLpIVLr1b5UmVIHM&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__kidzstufftheatre.co.nz_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Up_LP6W8Juf3qFvfZdjI80DRXLV_CGkN6rcVVO0QgS0&m=pFswHHnVSrijgTiwLQnESE2WoE_k0GXgSuC9j5syocx7N_aPaR8TzAqEY8LtXJYK&s=HG7ltzFgNF2kfB5PSI3mrXxZ5Bi-GUMWrDDaokjBWqk&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.kacc.org.nz_kids-2Dcourses&d=DwMFAw&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Up_LP6W8Juf3qFvfZdjI80DRXLV_CGkN6rcVVO0QgS0&m=gKngwWM2mfVNQq7EdqdRE8eZjXky0vAYUjgVMa0F5v9-r2F8vKhujdyOOP22NqlP&s=mMINy-D-WX5q6X8U8nxtnkl9Zf6fAlA4XLx3dH3iHKE&e=


 

 



 



 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 


	 

